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Dear Dr. Durán and School Board Members, 

On behalf of the Key community, I would like to point out several concerning issues that we noticed in 

the slides accompanying the �Superintendent’s recommendation� for the Fall 2020 Elementary School 

Boundary Process, presented on  November 5, 2020.  

Slide 19: Community engagement at Woodbury Park Apartments.  

The slide states that APS Staff spoke with 20 residents, of whom 12 were Key families. Woodbury Park 

families, surprised by such a statement, further investigated and were told that APS staff had conducted 

an unannounced visit and spoke with those who happened to be picking up free groceries from AFAC. 

While those conversations provided some insight, they would not qualify as rigorous community 

engagement. In 1997, the Center for Disease Control published �
which is still being used today by many government entities. It defines Community Engagement as “�

�”. It also 

states that “�

�.”  

 

An unannounced visit to a community during food distribution is not good Community Engagement. 

First, it does not inform the community of the possibility to engage and therefore prepare. Second, it 

only engages a specific slice of the population; not all Woodbury Park families utilize AFAC services. 

Third, it does not take into consideration the dangerous and avoidable power dynamic between 

government staff and respondents from a low-income community in the vulnerable position of picking 

up free goods. We are concerned that this type of unannounced outreach is being used as a shortcut to 

tick the “Hispanic outreach” box.  This is the second time that APS staff has done an unannounced 

drop-by of the Woodbury Park community in connection with a similar distribution of services.  In the 

Fall of 2019, there was an unannounced visit  during a free school supply give away.  In that instance, a 

Key parent tried to engage, and they refused to speak with him when he stated his disagreement with 

the then-proposed school moves. At the November 5th School Board meeting, the Woodbury Park 

representative who spoke in Spanish on behalf of many families stated: “�

� (“I would like to know how APS communicates with 

the community, as at no time have we been informed that they would come to take information that is 
 

https://www.apsva.us/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/2020-11-03-Supt-Recom-ES-Boundary-FINAL-DRAFT-1.pdf


 

subsequently used to make very important decisions. We would prefer that you’d announce your 

presence beforehand, so we could be present and give our opinions, instead of taking the opinion of � of c

https://go.boarddocs.com/vsba/arlington/Board.nsf/files/BSVRVU6EAB7C/$file/Planning%20Work%20Session%20Presentation%2008-27-20%20-%20FINAL.pdf





